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NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 8 APRIL 2013 AT THE PINE RIVERS HERITAGE MUSEUM
Opening:  Meeting opened at 1.08pm by Acting President, Charlie Nolan. 
Attendance:  Joan Stephenson, Peg McGurk, Charlie Nolan, Patti Coutts, John Coutts, Diane Bradbury, Karen Taylor, Tony Watson, Keith Beakey, Joan Kelly (PRHM), Joan Baker-Winn.

Apologies:  Ray and Pat Alexander, John Wright, Judy and Eric Dohle, Gladys Kratzmann.

Minutes from the March Meeting 2013:  Charlie Nolan moved and Peg McGurk seconded the acceptance of the Minutes as tabled with amendments. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Summary for March/April 2013


Opening Balance:



$10 732.71


Income:  Tea Money Feb 10.00

                           Tea Money Mar 13.00

                           M/Ship Fees      80.00 $ 103.00

Expenses: 


   Info Boards                  6 388.80
                           Cem. Markers             1 089.00           7 477.80
           Closing Balance:                                                 $3 357.91
           Term Deposit:                                                     $1 671.05
           Total Funds:  



                $5 028.96
Patti Coutts moved the Treasurer’s Report, seconded Karen Taylor. 

Joan Baker-Winn requested a cheque for $99.30 for Petty Cash.
Secretary’s Report:  Joan read and tabled the correspondence, Seconded by Joan Stephenson. 

President’s Report:  New NPHSI members badges were discussed. Joan to visit Sunstate Trophies and obtain examples for the May Meeting.  It was moved by Charlie Nolan and Seconded by John Coutts that Melva Welsh be made an honorary Life Member of our Society.  All in favour.  
Badges:  Suggested colours Blue/Cream (white) and Cream and Burgundy.


   Do members wish both first and Surname on badges?  Charlie moved and Patti Coutts seconded that both names be included.  Motion Carried.

Annual  Membership Fees Due:  Some members paid at this meeting. 

Joan Baker-Winn moved a vote of thanks to Peter Campbell for his former offer to produce our North Pine Heritage Trail Brochure.  All members wished him well for the future. 

Karen’s PR Report:  Local papers did not publish Cemetery Opening.  Mick Crockford/Contact Person to be asked for photos from the opening.  
“My Town”  Don Berryman.  Tony Watson to send Joan contact details in regards placing NPHSI articles in their issues.  

Joan’s Museum Report:  Touch Screen Launch  at the Museum was very successful.

Heritage Talk for May 8th 2013 to be John Wright at 10.30 at the Museum. 
Mid April to end May: The Antipodean Steampunk Show.  Opening Friday  3rd May at 6.30pm.

Children’s Holiday Programs progressing well with 40 attending on the Friday and 20 on Saturday.  

General Business:  Time Capsule re: Re-internment. David Dwyer suggested Australia Day 2014.  

RADF:  John Coutts reported that the Acquittal Form had been completed for Cemetery Project and accepted.  Joan Baker-Winn, RADF Committee Member spoke favourably at the recent RADF Meeting re: the Cemetery Launch.  

Anzac Ave:  David Dwyer stated a petition to change the name of Anzac Avenue to Anzac Memorial Avenue extended to Anzac Day 2013 owing to the numbers of signatures required.   The Avenue was dedicated as ‘Anzac Memorial Avenue’, but never gazetted.  
Naval History:  RAN Submarine Section; A1 Submarine sunk off Rabaul where one local , Ernest Blake lost his life.  

Peter Campbell handed to the meeting a request for information on Petrie Family History.  As Janice Hall is the last remaining relative alive, David Dwyer was to forward information on to her. 
There being no further business, the Meeting concluded at 2.25 pm for Afternoon Tea. 
Joan Baker-Winn (Secretary)
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